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MTA LEGISLATIVE BRIEF

November 19, 2001

TO:

ROGER SNOBLE, CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER



MTA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

FROM:
GOVERNMENT RELATIONS DEPARTMENT

FEDERAL


Economic Stimulus Package

Staff has learned the Bush Administration has indicated it will not support the inclusion of a transportation infrastructure or transit security element to any proposed stimulus package.  Many groups support including an infrastructure component in the package.  Some of these groups are the U.S. Chamber of Commerce who has joined forces with the Laborers International Union and the International Union of Operating Engineers.  There are hopes that transit security funding could be amended into this year’s Department of Defense Appropriations bill.

 

Government Relations staff will continue to keep you informed on the outcome of these discussions.  Should you have any questions on this issue, please contact Claudette A. Moody at (213) 922-2237 or Marisa Valdez Yeager at (213) 922-2262.
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